St Mary the Virgin Linton

Minutes of PCC Meeting held on Thursday 1st June 2017

Present: 
The Revd. Canon Dr Maggie Guite (Chair), Ms Y Auckland, Mrs S Ellis (Treasurer), Mr A Gore, Mrs G Fraser Lee, Dr C Morse, Mrs S Mudge (Secretary), Mr J Organ, Mrs L Richardson, Mr J Thorne, Dr M Warrington (Churchwarden).
1. Opening Prayer
2. Apologies 
Apologies were received from The Revd. Dr N Bown, Mrs C Lockstone, Dr D Parry-Smith, Miss R Richardson, Mr D Watts and Mr M Younger. New members were welcomed.
3. Minutes of 16th March 2017
The minutes of 16th March 2017 were approved, subject to the following amendment.

10.2  Experimental Lent Liturgy – at the end of this section add:
David Parry-Smith proposed that different ways of singing psalms should be explored and this met with general agreement.

4. Matters Arising


After reading the minutes again and reflecting on some of the changes to liturgy which were proposed by the Rector, Linda Richardson commented that St Mary’s is fortunate to have Maggie Guite. Although Maggie is very busy she has a deep heart for evangelism and Linda felt that the PCC perhaps did not always honour her experience.


There were no further matters arising nor were there any matters arising from the APCM on 27th April.

5. Election of Lay-chair and committee membership
5.1. Election of Lay-chair
Molly Warrington wished to propose David Parry-Smith but she had not had chance to ask him in advance of the meeting. People were in favour.
N.B. Since the meeting, David accepted the position.
5.2. Vacancy on the PCC

At the APCM, David Parry-Smith had volunteered to be the second Deanery Synod representative. This created a vacancy on the PCC. Elections had already taken place with just five people for five places. It was proposed that Helene Evans be invited to join the PCC from the September meeting when she will have been on the electoral roll for six months.

5.3. Standing committee
The Church Representation Rules stipulate that a Standing Committee should consist of not less than five persons and include the minister and churchwardens. ‘The Standing Committee shall have power to transact the business of the council between meetings thereof subject to any directions given by the minister.’ Other members of the committee last year were the Lay Chair, Treasurer, Secretary and Linda Richardson. Linda was prepared to be re-elected and the committee therefore remained unchanged (except for David Watts replacing John Thorne as Warden).
5.4. Fabric committee

Present members were all willing to continue: Andrew Gore, John Thorne, John Organ, Chris Morse and Keith Nightingale. Including a churchwarden is optional. It will be helpful to include someone from the Events committee when creation of a kitchenette is considered.
5.5. Finance and Stewardship committee

Present members were willing to continue: the Rector, the Treasurer, Molly Warrington, Michael Younger, Sue Mudge and Hannah Foote. Molly said that she would invite David Watts as a new churchwarden to join the committee. John Thorne, as outgoing warden, was thanked for his contribution. 
5.6. Events committee

The PCC wished to appoint Pam Richardson again as chair. Anyone is welcome to join the committee. Sue Ellis and Rebecca Richardson meet the criterion that at least two members of the PCC should be on the committee.
6. Appointments 

6.1. PCC representatives to The Anderson Trust

Two representatives are required to be PCC members. John Organ offered to replace Rosemary Read. It was hoped that David Parry-Smith was willing to continue. 

6.2. PCC representatives to Parish Council Joint Churchyard Maintenance committee
Andrew Gore and John Organ were willing to continue as the PCC reps.
7. Mission Action Plan – next steps
Objective 1: To train people in discernment of skills, gifts and ministry. 

After some discussion it was hoped that Yannick Auckland and Gill Fraser Lee would liaise with David Parry-Smith to organise an outside facilitator who could train a small group to discern and identify skills and gifts within the congregation.
Objective 2: To de-clutter the church building and improve the music area. 

Molly Warrington offered to co-ordinate this. It was noted that David Parry-Smith and a member of the choir and music group (Jacqui Burge or Pam Richardson) should be involved in development of the music area.

Objective 3: To facilitate spiritual growth.

It was agreed that it would be beneficial to co-ordinate existing groups across the Team (house / Bible study / prayer groups) so that material and publicity may be shared. Maggie Guite offered to invite a rep from each group to meet in the autumn in order to record activities; time, place, purpose.
Objective 4: To raise the profile of justice, peace and the integrity of creation.

The professional landscape work in the Peace Garden is progressing well. Thanks are due to Glynis Younger and Rebecca Rix for the vision and development. Glynis is now asking people for the donations which were pledged some years ago in order to buy the plants. An article should be put in the Linton News to keep the wider community aware of the purpose.
Objective 5:To improve communication (within congregations and across wider community).

The opportunity to revise / redesign the pewsheet has occurred with the change of Rector’s administrator from Sue Filby to Mel Symonds. Maggie Guite felt that more paper copies were needed on Sunday mornings as some people were not accessing the information off the web site. Linda Richardson, Gill Fraser Lee and Sue Mudge offered to put together ideas.
Objective 6: To develop ministries with children, young people and families.

Maggie Guite intends to talk to families over the summer about what they wish to receive from church membership, how the ministry to children can be developed and what affects their attendance at appropriate services.
Objective 7: To enhance hospitality.
No specific action yet apart from supporting the Team Farm event in Bartlow on 15th July.
8. Rector’s Report
Maggie Guite had nothing further to add.

9. Deanery Synod Report

Andrew Gore reported that Bob Doel has announced his retirement after nineteen years as Deanery treasurer. The area youth meetings have started and Nicola Bown has been in contact with the organiser. Synod dates for the year are:
Wednesday 19 July 7.30pm at Harston - first meeting of new Synod, Eucharist 7.30pm. House of Laity to elect Lay Chair of Deanery Synod. Diocesan Secretary, Paul Evans attending.

Thursday 21 September 7.30pm at Sawston - open meeting with the Archdeacon.

Thursday 16 November 7.30pm at Duxford - Linda Church (Director of Ministry) and Peter Wood (Director of Mission) to present on Diocesan Strategy.

On Monday 4 September at St Mary’s Gt Shelford 7 - 8.30pm - Parish Giving Scheme & Giving for Life Roadshow – Bishop David. All parishes interested in Diocesan giving Scheme to be invited. Meeting is intended for Treasurers, PCC Secretaries, Churchwardens.
10. Fabric committee report

Andrew Gore reported that the churchyard wall will not be repaired before September. Henry Bennett (of Mill Lane) has offered to pay for minor alterations to the two churchyard gates to ensure that they hang correctly. Andrew intends to organise a working party to make the area between Church Cottage and the former Rectory available for additional parking. 
11. Finance and Stewardship report 

The accounts and notes for January - March had been circulated. Sue Ellis pointed out that there was less expenditure than expected in the first three months but also less income had been received. She urged PCC members to promote the Parish Giving scheme when it starts and commented that it had taken two people two hours to count a month’s collection recently. There should be a considerable saving in the Treasurer’s time and moving away from the envelope scheme will also help.
John Thorne explained that the change in administrator had encouraged him to review the backup process for church information. He had backed up two laptops used for admin, the laptop which is kept in the church and an additional laptop for Sue Filby’s use for Safeguarding records. John requested authorisation to spend £155. He proposed a Cloud backup system along with four memory sticks which would be encrypted for use solely with the above laptops. PCC members agreed. Molly Warrington wished to record thanks to John for spending a lot of time investigating and organising this issue.

12. Events committee report
A report had been circulated and the PCC were grateful to the committee for their time and energy. The next major event is the Flower Festival from 7th to 9th July. 

13. Review of Safeguarding Policy 
Sue Filby, although no longer the Rector’s administrator, was willing to retain the Safeguarding officer role. Sue had updated the policy statement from 2014. John Thorne said that Sue could not use a private email address for this role and he wished to set up a new address that a second authorised person could access. Therefore the policy could not be agreed and signed. A question was raised about how many DBS checks have been submitted. The secretary was asked to find out from Sue the number of DBS checks and how many are pending.

14. Re-appointment of School Governor
Sue Filby’s term of office expires in October. Sue had indicated that she was willing to continue and, given that she is the Safeguarding Governor, she was keen to have her term renewed in good time so that there was continuity for the school. It was proposed by Andrew Gore, seconded by Molly Warrington, that Sue be re-appointed as a PCC Governor. All agreed.
15. Correspondence
15.1. Historic Churches Ride, Drive and Stride

David and Anne Parry-Smith had volunteered to be the local organisers for this event for a number of years and wished to hand it on to someone else. Sue Ellis offered to take it to the next Events Committee meeting to see whether someone there would be the named contact.
15.2. Glebe Field
Sue Mudge paraphrased a letter which she had received from Jon Green giving details of the most recent planning application and saying that the Diocesan Assets Committee intended to appeal against the decision.

16. Any Other Business

Lian Watkin had asked if notices could be reinstated on the churchyard gates asking people to keep dogs on a lead and to clean up their mess. The Monday Gang did not welcome finding dog mess when they were working in the churchyard. The secretary was asked to request this action from the Parish Council.
17. Meeting dates for 2017 – 2018

Using the Doodle poll data, these were set as:

Thursday 20th July

Monday 25th September

Thursday 9th November
Monday 22nd January 2018

Thursday 8th March.
The meeting closed with The Grace.
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